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WE WALK WITH CHRIST, WORSHIP GOD IN ALL WE DO AND SAY, AND WELCOME OTHERS INTO 

THE BODY OF CHRIST, AS WE MAKE DISCIPLES FOR THE TRANSFORMATION OF THE WORLD. 
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The Possibility of New Life 

The resurrection of Jesus is the 

central event in the life of the church. 

Early Christians moved their day of 

worship to Sunday to coincide with the 

day of the week on which Christ arose. So, 

in a sense, every Sunday is an Easter 

celebration. They also saw the value of 

setting aside one day a year to mark this 

as a sacred feast. They chose a date 

similar to the Jewish Passover, a holiday 

commemorating the deliverance from 

slavery in Egypt. Christians understood 

that Jesus had opened the way of 

deliverance from sin and the doorway to 

God.  

The season of Lent developed as a 

time of preparation for this holy 

celebration. Maundy Thursday 

commemorated the night that Jesus 

instituted, or mandated, the Lord’s 

Supper before he was betrayed, and 

Good Friday marked the hour of his 

crucifixion. The church would then gather 

on Saturday night at sundown for the 

Easter Vigil, spending the night in prayer, 

baptizing new believers, hearing the story 

of salvation retold in the reading of 

biblical texts, and hearing the resurrection 

message proclaimed. 

Easter celebrates the possibility of 

new life. When all appeared lost, when it 

seemed as if the powers of darkness had 

claimed victory, God reversed their verdict 

and brought life out of death. In the 

northern hemisphere, this holiday falls in 

the Spring where budding trees and 

awakening plants serve as visual 

reminders of the creative power of God to 

revive our souls and restore our hope. Let 

us give thanks. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Rod Newman 

To Contact the Pastor 

You are welcome to contact me if I can be of 
service to you. The best way to reach me is by 
email at pastor@bridgeviewumc.org. You may 
also call my home phone, 405-608-4485, and 
leave a message. 

April Sermons 

Easter falls right in the middle of April this 

year. That means we have two weeks of 

preparation leading up to the day and two 

weeks of continued celebration after Easter. 

In the church calendar, Easter Day marks the 

beginning of Eastertide, six weeks of 

exploring the meaning of the resurrection in 

our lives and in our world today. The 

sermons in Eastertide all have to do with 

recognition. In the Gospels, the risen Christ 

was not always easy to identify, difficult to 

recognize at first. We will see what we can 

learn from the early Christians on how we 

can be ready to see and to receive the risen 

Christ in our hearts. 
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April 2 – Fifth Sunday in Lent 

Sermon text:  John 11:1-45 

Sermon title:  Life Through the Storm 

April 9 – Palm Sunday 

Sermon text:  Matthew 21:1-11 

Sermon title: Life Out of Death 

April 16 – Easter Day 

Sermon text:  Matthew 28:1-10 

Sermon title: Suddenly, A Whole New World 

April 23 – Second Sunday in Easter 

Sermon text:  John 20:19-31  

Sermon title:  Recognizable Scars 

April 30 –Third Sunday in Easter 

Sermon text:  Luke 24:13-35 

Sermon title:  . . . Then They Recognized Him 

 

Lenten Bible Studies 

MONDAYS @ 7:00 P.M. 

OR 

WEDNESDAYS @ 1:30 P.M. 
Through the season of Lent, Pastor Rod 

Newman is leading a series of weekly Bible 

studies based on each week’s lectionary 

readings. The sessions will continue through 

April 10. 

 

Holy Week Services  
 

Holy Thursday 

April 13 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Service of communion featuring Taizé 

music 
  

Good Friday 

April 14 @ 7:00 p.m. 
 

Easter 

April 16 @ 10:00 a.m. 

Easter Egg Hunt 

The Easter egg hunt is April 8th at 

10 am. Potluck brunch to follow. 

Please pick up empty eggs at the 

church and return them, if at all 

possible, by Sunday, April 2. You are 

encouraged to invite friends, family, 

and neighbors from outside the 

Bridgeview congregation to join in 

the fun. 
 

Easter Lilies 

Would you like to provide a plant to 

decorate the sanctuary on Easter 

Sunday? If so, please bring one (or 

more) that you have purchased. 
ü If you bring a lily before Easter 

Sunday, please leave it by the north 

windows/door in the education wing 

so it will get light. Because of the 

stripping of the sanctuary on Holy 

Thursday, we will not put the plants in 

the sanctuary before Easter morning.  

If you would like to have ñin honor of / in 

memory ofòinformation included in the Easter 

bulletin, please send it to Jane Osborn (see p. 

4 for contact info.) by Wednesday, April 12. 
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MISSIONS  

The Missions Committee plans an activity 
for each month, usually alternating 
projects for which we collect goods, and 
projects in which we physically do 
something.  

This April, Bridgeview is signed up for a 

ñdoingò project: we will work a shift  at 

the Regional Food Bank in Oklahoma City. 

We will serve Saturday, April 8, 9:30 until 

noon. Our crew will probably be 

sorting/packing food into boxes or 

backpacks. We need to take 12 people. 

The Regional Food Bank is located at 

3355 S Purdue in Oklahoma City.  You 

may come to Bridgeview at 9:00 if you 

would like to carpool.  If you are driving, 

one way to get there is to exit Airport Rd. 

at MacArthur, go north to SW 36 th, and 

go east to Purdue, then north to the Food 

Bank.  

Volunteers must be at least 8 years old to 

participate in activities of the Regional 

Food Bank. Volunteers under the age of 

18 must have a signed Volunteer 

Permission Form in order to participate. 

This may be found on the website, 

regionalfoodbank.org, or filled out on the 

morning of the 8 th. If you turned one in 

last August, you are still covered. 

Volunteers under the age of 16 must be 

accompanied by an adult over the age of 

21 in order to participate.  

The May missions project will be to 
collect diapers (all sizes) for the 
Center for Children and Families in 
Norman. 

Movie Group: Date Change 

Friday, April 21 

Since the usual movie group day is 

also Good Friday, the April outing will 

be on the third Friday. 

The theater, film, and show time will 

be announced later—stay tuned so 

you can join the group for a thought-

provoking film, followed by fellowship 

at a nearby restaurant. 
 

Common Threads 
The needle crafts group is making headbands/ 

ear warmers for all the faculty at Dimensions 

Academy as a Teacher Appreciation Week 

gift. They will be delivered during the week 

of May. If you would like to make one or 

more and need a pattern, check with Carol 

Reames. 

Plenty of yarn 

is available at 

the church, as 

well as a 

supply of 

crochet hooks 

and knitting 

needles.  

Prayer shawls will be blessed on Sunday, 

April 30. Completed work may be put on the 

top shelf of the armoire any time before then. 

 

UMW News  

The next meeting of United Methodist 

Women will be Thursday, April 20. 

All women of the church are welcome! If 

you like, bring a dish for the potluck meal 

(you donôt have to actually cook!), which 

begins at 6:30 pm. 

UMW will coordinate Bridgeviewôs 

service in Project Transformation this 

summer, with Sandi Moser heading the 

project. We usually sign up to listen to 
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children read each morning for a week at 

Moore First. We also commit to provide 

dinner to the Project Transformation 

interns for a week, taking the food to the 

OCU campus. This Methodist program 

will be in its sixteenth year of helping 

elementary children practice reading, math 

and science, exercise, and be nourished so 

that they grow smarter and stronger during 

their summer vacation. 

The crafts fair is on! Since we were 

guests at the crafts fairs at both Moore 1
st
 

and Goodrich Methodist last fall, we have 

decided to hold a crafts fair at Bridgeview 

this September 30. Our profit would come 

from booth space rentals and from the sale 

of food. 

In the past few years, UMW has 

contributed to Bridgeviewôs general fund, 

to the youth program, church camp 

scholarships, Dimensions Academy and 

the Womenôs Resource Center. Itôs time to 

earn some more so as to help some more.  

 

 

Friday, May 19  

7:00 p.m.  

BENEFIT HARP 

CONCERT  
for  

Bridgeviewõs Youth  &  
Childrenõs Program  

Tickets  go on sale April 17 for a 
harp concert at Bridgeview 
Frida y, May 19. All ticket sales 
will benefit Bridgeviewõs Youth 

and  Childrenõs Program. Tickets 
($10) will be available at the 
church, or you may purchase  
them online at EventBrite , 

www.eventbrite.com/  

A harp ensemble l ed by Linda 
Barton Paul, a professional 
harpist in Tulsa, will perform a 
selection of music, mostly 
Christian and Celtic. After the 
concert, we will enjoy cookies 
and punch. You may also buy 
CDs of Linda Paulõs harp music. 

Revitalizing  ou r youth and 
childr enõs program has been 
identified at planning meetings 
as the top priority for expanding 
Bridgeviewõs ministry. Further, 
the concert  will be an 
opportunity to bring people from 
all over Moore and Norman to 
visit here.  

Please  share with your friends 

on socia l media!   

  

SSaavvee  tthhee  DDaattee!! 

http://www.eventbrite.com/


6 
 

Book Club April 24   

The Supremes at Earl's All-You-
Can-Eat, by Edward Kelsey Moore, 
will be the April selection for the 
Book Club. The novel takes us to 
small-town Indiana, where friends 
who dubbed themselves ñThe 
Supremesò back in the ó60s still 
meet at Earlôs for dinner. Join in at 
6:30 on Monday, April 24, here at 
Bridgeview, to share your views. 
Members of four congregations 
now take part in the shared book 
discussion group. Oh, and if you 
really like the book, thereôs a sequel 
out this year. 

Silver Elm Estates Communion Service 

Wednesday, April 5 and May 3 

 1:00 P.M. 

You are invited to join with Pastor Rod 

Newman and other members of Bridgeview at 

the monthly communion service held at Silver 

Elm Estates (assisted living) at 2100 36th Ave 

NW. The service is quite brief, and is offered 

on the first Wednesday of each month.” 

 

Norman Ministerial Fellowship  

Lenten Worship Service + Lunch  

At Noon Each Wednesday in Lent  

The community Lenten worship services 

continue April 5 and 12 at noon. The services 

are short—about 30 minutes—and feature 

singing by the congregation and a homily 

based on one of seven miracles of Jesus as 

seen in the Gospel of John. 

The April 5 service will be at First Baptist 

Church, with Margaret Kennell of the 

Salvation Army preaching on the healing of 

the man born blind. On April 12, Jim Burns 

will preach at Goodrich UMC on the raising of 

Lazarus. 

An offering received at each service benefits 

the Norman Housing Ministries Fund 

(administered by Food and Shelter.) 

Lunch at a cost of $5.00 follows the service. 

.  

Are you missing from the church directory? Even 

without a photo, it is helpful to have your phone 

number and email address available. If you are not 

in the directory, or are not able to log on to the 

directory, please contact Chuck Simonds or email 

info@bridgeviewumc.org 

See Bridgeviewôs Facebook page for information, 

photos, and comments. It is possible to view the 

page even if you donôt have a Facebook account.  

 

Contact information: 

Bridgeview United Methodist Church 

4300 W. Indian Hills Road 

Norman, OK 73072 

(405) 307-9611 

info@bridgeviewumc.org 
 

To contact Pastor Rod Newman: 

pastor@bridgeviewumc.org 

home phone: 405-608-4485 
 

To see more scheduled events, check the 

ñcalendarò tab on the church website, 

www.bridgeviewumc.org  
 

Kindly send announcements for the Sunday 

bulletin to Jane Osborn (janeosborn@cox.net or 

659-8493)   
 

If you have any information for forthcoming 

newsletters, or photos you have taken at church 

events, would you please send them to Cindy Carr 

at bandccarr@att.net , or call 579-2506. Any 

additions or corrections to this newsletter should 

go to the same address or phone number.  
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